
 
 

Jan 23, 2020, 9:59 AM 
 

Dear MYIS parents, 
 
You may be aware that there has been a recent outbreak in China, of a strain of pneumonia 
called the ​coronavirus​. The virus has travelled to Japan, South Korean and Thailand, and has 
prompted the global medical community to advise caution.  
 
This email is being sent to you as a reassurance that we have no need to be overly concerned 
at MYIS. We are in contact with the health authorities and have taken measures to ensure our 
classrooms and procedures remain stringent. Our campus nurse continues to screen each 
student upon arrival at school each morning and teachers have a heightened awareness of 
hygiene and symptoms of illness in the classroom. We advise that anyone with flu-like 
symptoms (such as high fever, shortness of breath) see their doctor and in the case of children 
showing signs it is VITAL medical attention is vital. 
 
Dr. Yuen Kwok Yung, a highly respected doctor during the previous SARS period gave the 
following advice in a speech yesterday.  
 
Dr. Yung suggests: 

● Hong Kong people should try to avoid going to China during this period of time. 
● If going on a flight, make sure you wear a mask. 
● Always have antiseptic cleanser or towel readily available. 
● The virus “Coronavirus” is a similar type of virus-like the previous SARS or MERS. 

This time it is OC43. There is still no known method of tackling this virus. 
● If you have to go to the market, make sure you wear a mask. Be very vigilant. 
● Health Authority announced that this virus is very serious. However,  as the virus is 

found to be able to enter your body if your throat or throat mucus is dry, the one 
precaution they suggest which can be taken is to ensure your throat or throat mucus is 
always in a moist condition. In fact, they suggest not to allow your throat to become 
dry, as, in 10 minutes of being dry, the virus will find ways to enter into your body. So 
do not refrain from drinking water, always have a bottle handy. 

● For adults, they suggest drinking 50-80cc of warm water; for children 30-50cc. Just 
drink if you feel your throat is dry. Do not hesitate. However drinking more than the 
amount recommended is not necessary, as it will just want to pass through your 
system. The idea is to “Keep your Throat Constantly Moist” 



 
● Before the end of March, try not to enter crowded places, MTR or public Transport, 

and wear a mask if necessary.  
● Avoid eating too much deep-fried food and take plenty of Vitamin C.  

Control Centre advice on symptoms of this virus: 

● a fast and high fever, hard to lower, but if successful, the fever will return very soon. 
● the next stage is coughing, in long duration, people affected are mainly children. 
● adults have mainly throat symptoms, together with headaches and physical 

discomforts. 
● the virus is “highly” contagious. 
● elderly and young children are most susceptible, so take super precaution. 

If you have any concerns or incidents of illness in your household please contact me. 

Kind regards, 

Mel 
 


